Department of Communications

Senator Anne Ruston

Chair

Senate Environment and Communications Legislation Committee
Parliament House

CANBERRA ACT 2600

Dear Senator Ruston

On 27 May 2015, Drew Clarke, Secretary, and I appeared as witnesses before the Senate
Environment and Communications Legislation Committee Estimates hearing. I wish to bring
your attention to two questions on notice which clarify advice given to the Committee.

During the hearing Senator Carr asked: “what engagement has the department had with the
Department of Infrastructure and Regional Development on the proposal to allow personal
importation of new vehicles?” In response Mr Clarke said: “None.”

This response is clarified through questions on notice 1 and 2 which were provided to the
Committee on 9 July 2015.

I trust this information will be of assistance.

Yours sincerely

lan Robinson
Deputy Secretary
Infrastructure Group
2 August 2015
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